
NOEL & REINA GOMEZ

I hope that as you receive this letter, you are enjoying the grace of God. I
want to begin this letter by thanking God and all of you who prayed and
contributed to the recovery of our brother, Jesús Hernández, who was
bitten by a dog. Thanks to God, brother Jesús Hernández is much better,
although he still cannot work as he needs to recover fully. However, thanks
to your prayers and offerings, he and his family have what they need for
their sustenance. They also have what is necessary for their youngest
child to complete his studies this year. Once again, thank you very much
for your prayers and financial help.

DEAR COLLABORATORS OF GOD'S KINGDOM,

I also want to share with you that, along with these leaders, we
continue to spread the gospel to different parts of the Lenca
region. We already have three buildings where our brothers are
conducting their own worship services. There are two more
locations where we need to construct new buildings so that our
brothers can gather and not have to walk two to three hours to
attend services in El Duraznal.

PRAYER: I ask you to continue praying for this family and for
the families of other leaders in the Lenca area.

Thank God these groups are growing in numbers and knowledge
of God's Word. However, this growth has led to what I call "a
beautiful problem." I know, logically, there shouldn't be beautiful
problems, but this is beautiful because the increase in new
families and believers in these various places brings us the need
for new gathering places and new classrooms for Sunday school
classes for all ages. We thank God for this constant growth in new
congregations, but also pray for the provision of financial
resources to build the Sunday school classrooms.

PRAYER:
Please, I ask for your prayers for
protection and strength for us and other
leaders in the Lenca area. We also ask
for your prayers for God to provide the
financial resources needed to construct
these Sunday school classrooms.
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In the local church, we have been
working on discipleship with a
small group and assisting with

sermons at both the CFC church in
Paso Hondo and the CFC church

in Balibrea. 

We ask for your prayers to God for our
work in the local church, that He
continues to use us and raise new
leaders for His glory. Please pray for
God to continue providing for school
scholarships and the children's feeding
program. Pray that God gives grace to
Pastor Yovani and us to bring the gospel
and Bible studies to the new group that
is opening.
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As missionaries of World Reach, besides evangelism and church planting, we also train
leaders and pastors in different parts of Honduras. Together with other coworkers, we
already have a complete schedule for this year to continue training the leaders of the
Lenca area. Additionally, we have been teaching classes in northern Honduras near Lake
Yojoa in a community called "Cañaveral," and another community called "Las Vegas." In
August, we will be teaching a class in southern Honduras, where approximately 40
leaders and pastors from the area will gather.

PRAYER:
We ask for your prayers for
protection, health, and for God to
always provide the means to reach
these communities.

In the Balibrea church, we continue to work on the
children's feeding program and school scholarships.
Thanks to your prayers and financial support, this
year we were able to continue helping many
children with both scholarships and food.

In Balibrea, a new group for prayer and Bible
study is being started, where there is already a
good number of people, both children and adults.
We hope in God that in the future this group will
become a new church.

PRAYER:
WOULD YOU PARTNER TO PROVIDE THE
SUPPORT WE MUST RAISE FOR THE MISSION
OF WORLD REACH TO SERVE IN HONDURAS? 

Make a check payable to World Reach and mail to
the address below with a note indicating your
preference for supporting “Gomez ministry" 

Go to world-reach.org/donate to give once or set up
monthly recurring gifts under the campaign for
“Gomez” 

Thank you for being part
of this work, and may
God continue to bless

you. Noel & Reina
In Christ, 


